January 18, 2005
Public

Nick TenVelte, 138 Essex Avenue, commented on the following items:

 
His tennis ranking of 45 for 75 and over bracket

Senior rates for Freeman Tennis Courts

Sidewalk repairs
Mayor’s Comments

Mayor Bergmanson announced that Mayor McCarthy of Bloomfield held a meeting with the Mayors of adjoining towns to explore opportunities for shared services.  The outcome of the meeting was that there will be continuing discussions among the towns with a focus on Public Works activities.  Mayor Bergmanson reminded the audience that the Glen Ridge Gala was being held on Saturday.
FINANCE

Councilperson Sachs announced that the Finance committee had met.  The Departmental Budget hearings will be conducted on Tuesday, January 25th.  Councilperson Sachs stated that water rates would not be increased in 2005.  Councilperson Sachs noted that residents with high water bills should check their plumbing system for leaks.  A small drip or running toilet could have a substantial impact on water usage.  Councilperson Sachs reviewed the claims list.
Public Safety

Councilperson Brewster stated the Committee met.  The County’s study of the Bloomfield, Highland, and Bellville intersections was reviewed.  The County’s study performed by consultant engineers, Edward and Kelcey recommends the closure of the Belleville Avenue extension and creating a normal geometric configuration for the Highland & Belleville Avenues intersection.  The Committee concurs with the consultant’s findings. and the prime topic was pedestrian safety.  Councilperson Brewster also stated that the Committee has authorized a lighting study for the Woodland and Ridgewood Avenues intersection. Councilperson Brewster urged pedestrians to use caution in crossing this intersection especially during the peak evening commuting period.
Community Affairs

Councilperson Mehrotra announced that the Glen Ridge Gala will be held on January 22nd.  All residents are invited but there is a maximum capacity of 250.  Tickets will be sold in a first come, first served basis.  The gala will benefit the Ridgewood Avenue School Auditorium restoration, the Ridgewood Avenue School playground and the Borough Library.
Public Works

No Report.
Parks and Recreation

No Report 

P&D
No Report 
Mayor Bergmanson expressed his disappointment that the bids were once again over budget and the pool house will not be built this season.  Mayor Bergmanson stated that the Pool Committee will be reviewing the scope, budget and functional requirements for the pool house.  For the upcoming season, the pool will have improved temporary facilities including bathrooms with fixed plumbing.
Departments
Attorney 

No report
Administration

No Report.
Public Safety

Chief Magnier announced that Frank Burrows, Cynthia Blauch, Amy Lawler and Jenny-Lynn Ciapppa-Ng. have been accepted as new members by the Glen Ridge Volunteer Ambulance Squad.  Mayor Bergmanson expressed his appreciation for the work and commitment of the Squad.  Chief mangier also reviewed the Borough Ordinance for the removal of snow and ice from sidewalks.
New Business
Resolution 28-05
Public 

Nick TenVelte, 138 Essex Avenue inquired if the considered a modular building for the pool house.  He remarked that the tables at the train station wobble and the senior representative did not know the dates of the Parks & Recreation meetings.  He also noted the exterminator broke the lock on the seniors’ closet at the Train Station.
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